WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENTS

STVR AD-HOC COMMITTEE MEETING

AUGUST 19, 2020

From:
To: Lori Loret
Subject: STVR

Date: Thursday, August 6, 2020 12:35:16 PM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

Hi! I am in the mortgage business here and my husband is broker / realtor. We are in favor of the Short Term Rentals as it helps bring income to the city during times that the owners may not be here. We are a vacation community so we should allow our homeowners who are not here full time to be able to rent to bring funds into the valley throughout the year.

These are real part of our local economy. Please don't remove more income from our city. Losing the events this year has been a huge impact to our businesses!

Erin Dibble La Quinta Resident Cove Neighborhood Steering Committee La Quinta Cove

August 14, 2020

Dear Mayor Evans, Mayor Pro Tem Peña, Councilwoman Fitzpatrick, Councilman Radi, Councilman Sanchez, and City Manager McMillen:

The La Quinta Cove Neighborhood Association Steering Committee has been paying close attention to the rapidly increasing unease created by the explosive and unregulated growth of Short Term Vacation Rentals (STVRs). This is an issue we have brought up through the years with the City and now is out of hand. Because of the growing criticism of STVRs the community is expressing, and our own direct experience, we felt the need to address you directly to voice our concerns.

We live in a residential area. It is zoned as a residential area. People invest their lives here. They raise their children and retire here. For many, their homes are their life's investment. People moved here because of everything they originally found desirable here; they became part of a community, a neighborhood. STVR investors never asked if they could come in and exploit that. Neighbors were not asked for permission. Through no fault of their own, neighborhoods have been turned into commercial zones. It doesn't matter if guests are liquored up partiers or sedate workers from "home." STVRs are commercial enterprises, there for the profit of one, at the expense of the many. They are anathema to "neighborly" or "community."

We are speaking as citizens of the Cove neighborhood. There are communities in La Quinta that have their own HOA's that can regulate STVRs however they decide as a group. The Cove, however, relies on you to defend our best interests. 11 out of 12 in our group advocate for the complete elimination of all STVRs, phasing them out within a set amount of time. We all agree that the density issue and strict enforcement need to be addressed immediately.

We have listened to our friends and neighbors in the Cove and have come up with these recommendations. We have studied the emergency measures including the 90 day moratorium on the issuance of new STVR licenses. The Steering Committee unreservedly supports Executive Orders #9 and #10, with the following amendments, mindful that the majority of us are seeking the phasing out and elimination of STVRs:

- 1) The 90 day moratorium should be extended, perhaps indefinitely.
- 2) Some of our neighborhoods are so saturated that the majority of their "neighbors" are a constant flow of strangers. There is no "neighborhood" for them. Many cities, having banned STVRs outright, have allowed Home Sharing. When Home Sharing is allowed, there are saturation limits in place. If Home Sharing continues, perhaps there can be something like one every 500 feet. If Home Sharing, or STVRs temporarily, are allowed to continue in any capacity in The Cove neighborhood, we recommend that it be restricted to one rental per owner/investor, that they be a resident of La Quinta, and

perhaps limit it to their primary residence. Density is a key component. Seniority should be considered when revoking the permits where STVR density is most egregious.

- 3) We enthusiastically endorse the emergency measures' ban on amplified music from STVRs. This has been an effective tool in other cities and we hope this is a permanent issuance.
- 4) Parking restrictions need greater enforcement.
- 5) Violations of STVR regulations should be rigorously enforced. We recommend a 2 strike policy; first offense met with a heavy fine, the second offense results in a permanent revocation of their STVR license. This will help cull STVRs. An appeals process should be implemented that does not allow continued use of the business until the appeal is complete.

There will be some loss of TOT; however, with the existing communities in La Quinta that welcome STVRs, the new hotels opening, and the institution of significant fines, there will be enough money to support enforcement personnel that we certainly need.

The consequences of the pandemic have brought about circumstances that evolved rapidly. An onslaught of STVRs are threatening our once peaceful Cove neighborhood. Please help us restore it.

We are at your service if we can be of any assistance with regard to this urgent matter.

Sincerely, Cove Neighborhood Steering Committee

Edward Armendarez, Katie Barrows, Toby Browning, Edie Hylton, Mishael Patton, Nancy Salvatierra, Jeff Smith, Val Smith, Linda Williams, Kay Wolff, Doriel Wyler

From:

Lori Lorett

Subject:

FW: Short Term Rental

Date:

Thursday, August 6, 2020 12:38:28 PM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From:

Sent: Thursday, August 6, 2020 12:27 PM

To: <u>lloret@laquintaca.gov</u> **Subject:** Short Term Rental

I have sent several comments about the short term rental next door at Jack Nicklaus Blvd. La Quinta. The person renting this property lives in Dana Point, Ca and does not visit more than two or three days each year. I have lived more than two years next door at Jack Nicklaus Blvd. He has broken all rules many times including parking, number of visitors, driving golf carts across my back yard, going on private golf course. I have talked to him many times and he says I should call him when it happens. It is not my responsibility to manage his property. He leases this property about 200 or more days and continues today when the virus is at all time high. I have brought this issue up several times to the city manager and others. This is a business next door and probably breaks a zoning law of having a business in a community. I believe the city is more interested in taxes than the safety of Its residents. At some point we may need the community to ban together and sue the City to get your attention This is an easy fix. If your require short term rentals to live their homes a minimum of four months each year you will eliminate just investors but allow homeowners to recover some of their expenses when they are here only part time. AS long as real estate companies support these individuals, as in this instance, the decisions become political. I understand the person next door looks after 15 short term rentals. Please step up take care of this problem and show you care about your people that elected you.

Don Alexander

Sent from Mail for Windows 10 We From:
To: Lori Lorett
Cc:

Subject: Public Comment on PROPOSED City of LaQuinta Executive Order 10 - Order Imposing 90-Day Moratorium on

Processing Any New Applications for Short Term Vacation Rentals

Date: Thursday, August 6, 2020 12:44:14 PM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

To the City of La Quinta Short Term Vacation Rental Committee:

I am writing to you today to request that the city NOT issue a moratorium on short term vacation rental licenses.

I am a property owner at Legacy Villas in La Quinta purchasing our condominium in 2012, but we have visited and enjoyed vacationing in La Quinta (and the surrounding Coachella Valley) since the mid-1980s. We enjoy sharing the beauty of the area with our friends, family and guests and take great pride in owning our property in La Quinta.

A moratorium on short term vacation rental licenses – particularly on properties such as Legacy Villas with long term rental restrictions – will devastate the value of the properties and impact my income. Furthermore why push away valuable visitors to La Quinta and the revenue they generate for the city? Given the crushing impact of COVID-19 on the city's finances, it does not make good economic sense. Every single cent of the transient occupancy tax my guests pay goes directly to the city, and the city (and the surrounding residents) benefit when my guests support local shops, eateries, and businesses.

I urge the city to reject the proposal to issue a moratorium on short term vacation rental licenses.

Thank you.

Kurt Petersen

From: To: Lori Lorett Subject: STVR opinion

Date: Thursday, August 6, 2020 12:49:05 PM

** EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information. **

To whom it may concern,

I am local Realtor and work with a short term vacation management team.

In my opinion this 90 day Moratorium is bad idea as it has already negatively effected La Quinta property values and created more uncertainty in our very fragile economy and markets. I personally am involved in two sales that will probably fall thru because of the decision to suspend the STVR applications. I agree that some reform may be necessary and stricter policies put in place but this last minute suspension, without warning, will create financial harm to many. So many of the sales that took place past few month were at all time highs for La Quinta and only took place because they we intended for short term rentals. Many of the buyers did their due diligence with the city and didn't have any notice that this may happen. I fear that law suites may be coming to city. If I recall correctly, Palm Desert gave notice 1 year in advance before they ended there short term rental program.

In my opinion, the recent increase of issues are mostly coming from non-professionally managed units, where guest are not provided the rules and regulation and are not greeted by a host at checkin-in. Also, I think the influx in summer rentals is temporary and result of the current shut downs in large cities like LA and San Diego or people just wanting out of the city. Local hotel and resorts being closed or limited occupancy is also pushing people to homes.

Thank you for taking the time to read my thoughts. I do have many more points but only saw today's notice 20 minutes before the noon deadline that you were accepting the communities opinions.

Regards, Kasey Lund Windermere Desert Living Direct

La Quinta CA 92253

From:
To:
Subject:
La Quinta STR

Date: Thursday, August 6, 2020 12:52:13 PM

** EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information. **

Please find the following email urging NOT to have any restrictions or moratoriums on short term rentals in La Quinta as this is imperative to our economy here and income as well as real estate.

Jolie Leydekkers Windermere Homes & Estates



From:
To:
Lori Lorett

Subject: We ask the City to reject the proposal to issue a moratorium on short term vacation rental licenses

Date: Thursday, August 6, 2020 2:32:03 PM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

We have owned a three-bedroom condo in Legacy Villas in La Quinta since 2012, and have enjoyed living part time in La Quinta (and the surrounding Coachella Valley) since the mid-1980s.

In order to afford to live here part of the time, we bought our home at Legacy Villas with the option and ability to generate income from the condo when we are out of town. Legacy Villas was designed and intended to be rented to short-term guests (initially as an overflow from La Quinta Resort and Spa, but then as a stand-alone community). As you may know, long term leases (over 30 days) are banned in Legacy Villas. We value our condo and oppose efforts that would reduce its value to produce some income for us. We are both retired and live on a fixed income that needs to be supplemented.

A moratorium – even a temporary one – on short term vacation rental licenses will have a significant detrimental impact on property values in La Quinta overall and on our condo in Legacy Villas. No one will be sure that it will be temporary or expanded.

We understand that the City is justifying the moratorium as a response to COVID-19, but our HOA is more than capable of making sure social distancing is enforced to the extent it needs to be. Use of the pools is the one area where people can congregate but pools have chlorine and the large volume of water dilutes what small amount of the virus survives the heat, sunlight and chlorine. There is no evidence that the virus has spread here (or anywhere) by pool use. Most of the other uses by short term guests do not involve large gatherings, which can be dealt with without a blanket and drastic ban on short term rentals. Government has a Constitutional responsibility to protect long-standing property rights not to diminish them, especially when other less intrusive means are available.

Finally, a moratorium will not only negatively impact the value of the properties in La Quinta, it will have a significant negative impact on City's finances. All of the transient occupancy tax our guests pay goes directly to the City, and the City benefits when our guests support local shops, eateries, and businesses. What will be next? A tax increase to make up for an ill-advised moratorium that reduces City finances and our property values and our supplemental retirement income? Will the moratorium pave the way for continued restrictions or a total ban? Don't start down this path, especially when other means of dealing with the virus exist.

We ask the City to reject the proposal to issue a moratorium on short term vacation rental licenses.

Very truly yours,
Steve and Jeanyne Marshall
La Quinta, 92253

STVR AD-HOC COMMITTEE SPECIAL MEETING - AUGUST 19, 2020 - PUBLIC COMMENTS BY RESIDENT LAWRENCE VAN PELT PUBLIC COMMENT ON MATTERS NOT ON THE AGENDA - RELATED TO STVR

 From:
 Lori Lorett

 To:
 STVR

Date: Thursday, August 6, 2020 4:25:32 PM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

Do not restrict my rights as a property owner. Buy me out if you want to change the rules.

Lawrence Van Pelt Keller Williams Realty
 From:
 Vacation LQ

 To:
 Vacation LQ

 Subject:
 THANK YOU!

Date: Thursday, August 6, 2020 10:23:31 PM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

I wanted to thank the City Manager for finally adding more restrictions to the owners of vacation rentals. I live in between two vacation rentals that are very busy.

Every week there are different occupants staying in these houses. Sometimes it's more than once a week, the noise has been a tremendous problem.

Often times I am not able to sleep as my bedroom is facing one of the house's backyard and pool. The tenants are usually loud and the owners of the house have installed very bright lights that stay on all night. In fact, the lights are so bright that the glare shines in to my bedroom.

I understand people coming from out of town helps our local economy, but I feel as if I am living next to two hotels. It also upsets me that people are purchasing houses in the Cove to utilize them as a businesses.

For instance, the owner that rents his house next to mine doesn't live in the valley, and the owners' that rent their house behind me, have two very popular listings on Airbnb in the Cove. These houses are no longer homes, they are businesses.

I always said that I wouldn't want to live anywhere else in the valley, other than the Cove, but with different people constantly staying in the vacation rentals' next to me, it has become harder for me to feel safe in my house. To the point where I am strongly considering selling my house and moving out of the area.

I am hoping that the new restrictions will help slow the spread of vacation rentals and I hope that I don't have to sell my house and leave the Cove that I love so much.

Thank you Yoled Hernadez From:
To:
Lori Lorett; Linda Evans
Subject:
Short Term Rental Information
Date:
Friday, August 7, 2020 2:19:40 PM

Attachments: excerpt of Village letter.pdf

Williams College Short Term Rental home value.pdf

<u>Comparison</u> <u>Evening Star 5.2019 to</u> <u>Evening Star 4.2020.pdf</u>

Airbnb Map.pdf

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

To: City of La Quinta

Re: Short Term Rental Data

Date: 8/7/2020

I was on the Ad-hoc Zoom call yesterday and thought the following information may be helpful based on actual experience.

The attached is an excerpt of a letter that was sent to homeowners in a community in Indian Wells to educate them on Short Term Rentals. There were many comments being made with no supporting documentation. Due to this, a group including members of the board researched the issue and put together the Village letter and data. It included the attachments for the Williams College Department of Economics STR study and the Airbnb United States chart on rentals.

Since the Opt-Out of the Indian Wells ban by this community, there may be up to a 26% increase in the value of a home (not all can be attributed to the Opt-out) based on an offer that I received and declined in 5/2019 (\$490K after being on market since 9/2018) and a recent sale of the same model on 4/2020 (\$619K) after the Opt-out (see attached). Both properties were remodeled.

Although I do not have access to data to support this, it appears that many of the problem properties are either in communities with no HOA governance or the HOA does not have the support of the homeowners to support enforcement. In our Indian Wells community, there are strict guidelines and a deposit for fines that is held by the HOA. I have reached out to a board member and he stated these funds have not been needed.

As you know, we are experiencing a significant increase in demand for both rentals and purchase of homes in La Quinta. I track sales, active and pending monthly up to \$700,000. We currently have an active inventory of only 154 homes. This is down from 395 homes in 4/2019. A moratorium of 90 days will impact sales due to uncertainty of future rental potential. I have just received notification that a property in PGA West that was supposed to close on 8/20/2020 is now being canceled due to the uncertainty.

I hope this information will be helpful in rescinding the moratorium quickly so we do not further impact the potential sales and price of our homes.

I'm available to discuss or further clarify any of this information should you have any questions.

Thank you,

Gary

Gary Morlock

Berkshire Hathaway Home Services





From:
To: Jon McMillen; Kathleen Fitzpatrick

Cc: <u>Lori Lorett</u>

Subject: STVR - Resident Feedback

Date: Monday, August 10, 2020 4:43:43 AM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

Hi.

This is from a resident of La Quinta, please share with AdHoc committee and council council members.

Thank you, Rod McGuire

I am not sure if you saw my posts but I really hope that the real issue with STVRs is addressed by the owners before we end up in a huge divide. I would rather have neighbors than renters but at this point the horse is out of the barn. The city does NOT have the resources to manage the issues and I have said over and over to folks that have these STVRs regardless of their situation that they NEED to form their OWN policing arm and make sure they go after the violators themselves and get the city to seriously fine and take licenses from the poor stewards - and to BAN large gatherings in neighborhoods not meant for it. This committee or enforcement arm needs to be made up of STVR owners that LIVE within city boundries FULLTIME so they can immediatly witness/respond to constant issue properties and it should be required that anyone in that committee get the WRITTEN endorsement from any and all neighbors abutting the property and that they NOT have any violations for at least a five year period. These owners have a chance to save their own rear ends before the politicians realize there are still enough irritated residents that WILL vote them out. We all don't live in gated communities and we expect the city to enforce zoning laws. I think the legal ramifications of trying to ban people from filing to get an STVR license is a waste of time - legal precedents have already shown in other areas it is not considered fair. I think as residents that LIVE here we have a chance to help these folks realize we are not going to tolerate our community ambience and small town feel being flushed down the toilet so they can make money off a second home. There are a few STVR owners who are bullies and do everything they can to try to intimidate and badmouth residents, belittling legitimate concerns. None of us purchased homes to live next to hotels or serve as watchdogs or doormats for folks that put money before neighbors. Please, let's at least TRY to help them understand bashing us is just going to end up putting them in the position of Palm Springs and Palm Desert STVR owners who are so restricted now they are all trying to buy here. Our city may get revenue, and it is clear from these boards many STVR owners who say things like "they know people" (sorry, had to share that little gem - one in my neighborhood is well known for this particular phrase) and seem to think having dubious relationships with some in the city will somehow protect their businesses. The ugly truth they don't realize is that not enough of them live here or are registered to vote here to sway the tide should La Quinta full time residents get pissed enough to vote STVR friendly council members out. COVID has helped many realize just how many DTVRs there are, and just how poorly some are managed or how little some owners care, since many have continued to allow parties and out of town rentals not only during the actual band, but now and some even lie about it and claim they are family or essential workers (I reported five violations

in my area that I absolutely know beyond a doubt we're illegal and the city had to take their owners word - that is the kind of bs is bringing all the STVR challenge and dissatisfaction in our area quickly to a head. In Highland Palms I and other residents have witnessed full blown pool parties during banned rental periods, a neighbor of mine took photos of a fire illegal fireworks some idiot renters on Crestview set on July 4 (thank goodness it was in an area with so little brush it went out - but we all know how quickly that can go South) and that same neighbor and I again reported a large STVR setting off fireworks less than five days later. Honestly, I think if we both did not have video to show the poor Sheriffs responding they would not have written tickets but thank goodness the idiot finally admitted it when the police shared we had them. This kind of constant irritant is NOT something normal neighbors or long term renters engage in because if they did the entire neighborhood would be after them to the point where it WOULD eventually stop. It is the revolving door nature of STVRs that allows this poor behavior and as I said a few bad apple owners that lie and deny rather than correctly manage or get their renters. Anyway, a long post but if you follow this issue and have read this far like me you love La Quinta and live here or maybe are an STVR owner realizing you maybe need to LISTEN to local residents and DO SOMETHING to save the sweet situation La Quinta has allowed this far. However, I was a reporter long ago before I was a teacher and covered politics in many tourist areas. Please, STVR owners, heed this group sentiment and h lol La Quinta become a national model of how STVRs can work with communities to enhance them versus becoming another statistic- a bunch of second how owners and investors stuck with homes they can only rent a month at a time. I am a retired local teacher and have was one of the first if not the very first community member to bring this up at council. Sadly, my interest was sparked early since I live next to one STVR that has many, many issues with noise, traffic and large events not appropriate for the area. That, combined with an owner that attacks anyone that dare "interfere" with their cash cow has led to some difficult situations in the area for other STVR owners- many who do a great job of managing their properties and are caught between a rock and a hard place. They don't want to piss a fellow STVR owner off but they see where this is headed. In fact, their current committee the city HAS formed sprang from a meeting I requested years ago due to a problem STVR in my area. Unfortunately, it SEEMS more focused on minimizing the issues and promoting La Quinta as an STVR haven than doing what full time residents want and need done Let's encourage these STVR owners to do the RiGht and prudent financial thing and get off their rear ends and police themselves. If they continue ue to leave it to the city, we all know they do NOT have the resources to manage it and before long those owners will be crying because all the money they spent setting up their businesses is wasted when our local politicians follow the lead of Palm Springs and Palm Desert elected officials, who realized if they did not end the issues all the bed tax in the world would not keep them in office come election time Well, you have two months to get your act together and start making a VALID self- policing committee STVR owners. I suggest you get busy- and be sure you get actual decent STVR owners on that board - because if you fill it with those folks that talk a lot and already have had issues, it's a good asteroid of time. When I was a teacher, Inwould use humor and consequences to make sure one or two kids acting out did not "hijack" the class. Experienced teachers know sending kids out is truly a last resort as no matter what you THINK the message is most kids simply think "you can't handle me" I urge STVR owners to take a tip from a three-time teacher of the year - don't expect the principal (the city) to "handle" your problem children. They'll do it, but you may not like how that works out for you in the long run- so handle your own problems. Good luck - the full time residents of La Quinta are watching - but we are no longer waiting. Hurry up and clean up your bad apples or we will be voting out the whole darned pie, period.

From:

Chris Escobedo; Lori Lorett

Cc: Jon McMillen;
Subject: Fwd: STVR Ad Hoc Committee Letter from Cove Neighbor

Date: Monday, August 10, 2020 1:24:38 PM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

HI All,

I received this from Linda Hagood and she's asked that I forward to the STVR AD-HOC Committee to include in our study. Please forward to anyone else you feel should be informed of this input from a Cove neighbor and Airbnb Host..

Thanks, Sally Shelton

Hi Sally,

As to my input to the Committee, I would hope there is recognition of the difference between the shared home listing and the entire home listing.

Air BNB is the only platform that I am aware of that allows such listings. I would suggest the following:

- 1. STVR registration should include the host identification if the listing is shared with the host remaining in the home during the reservation.
- 2. Shared home listings do not impact the surrounding neighborhood any more than a resident having friends and family visit. The guests are not likely to have loud parties or park multiple cars.
- Perhaps all hosts could attest to compliance with City regulations during the registration process.
 The various platforms do request posting of any required registration of licensing but I don't know if this is confirmed by the platform.
- 4. The City of LA is having a big problem with illegal or unregistered and untaxed STR. The lack of code inspection and compliance is the primary reason for the problem.
- 5. Unless the City wants to consider banning all STR or phase out like Cathedral City, more funding of compliance needs to be allocated.

I am happy to share my 5 year experience with the Global Air BNB Host Community which has educated me about the rise and fall of STR business all over the world.

Linda

From:
To:
Lori Lorett

Subject: STR"S address National Dr. LaQuinta PGA West Greg Norman 8-12-20

Date: Wednesday, August 12, 2020 7:53:55 AM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

The last two weekends resulted in 5 calls on 8-8-20 and, 4 calls to security on 8-7-2020. On 7-31-2020 I called 4 times for noise complaints. Twice the PGA west security came and the sherrif's department came twice. Everytime security left, the loud music returned after about one minute. We saw 15 people walking on the 12th green around 7pm on 8-7-20. This is trespassing The same people had 6 cars, two in the garage, two in the drive way, and two on the street both Friday and Saturday. The 15 people in that property is not with in the guidelines. These violations are a recurring concern for my neighbors and family. I have yet to see anyone practicing social distancing or wearing face masks. This has got to stop. If you have any ideas or solutions, please llet me know. Sincerely Chuck Meadows

From:
To:
Lori Lorett

Subject: ad hoc special meeting - questions

Date: Tuesday, August 18, 2020 11:06:26 AM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

Hello Lori,

Can you distribute this to the members:

Hello ad hoc community members:

Is it true that Gavin did not advise or discuss a proposal in the ad hoc committee's name to place a 90 – moratorium on short term rentals??? Even if the city council wanted to or pushed for this proposal to be submitted, how could Gavin or a sub group actually submit this without discussing this major proposal with the other members? Is this not a derelection of duty and a complete betrayal to the members of this group who thought this was supposed to be a committee that would be fair, reasonable, and consulted? Why is Gavin not removed as the leader of this group? People have graciously donated their time and expertise to this group and this action will likely and justifiably create division, distrust, and anger within the group.

Jelena, thank you for reminding the group that the vast majority of guests are courteous and respectful guests when it comes to sound.

Re: Executive order #9 and 45 or 30 minute notice and financial responsibility????

- 1. The sound bans are way too strict. Many owners have 5+ bedroom homes and anyone who lives at the homes whether they rent for a few days or 31+ days should have the ability to play an iphone, people should have the ability to laugh, they should be able to splash water in a pool. It seems like the new rules are almost a form of tyranny. Harassment of short term rental guests, targeting them, and a war on sound at a short term rental is wrong, just like a massive party at a short term rental is wrong.
- 2. Is it true that code enforcement and possibly sheriffs are "targeting" short term rental homes by pro-actively patrolling them? Can anyone on the call confirm whether this or is not happening?
- 3. What is the procedure for code enforcement or cops to write a citation? What ever happened to the 45 minute call from the city? Is code enforcement and sheriff following proper procedures? Are owners/property managers receiving calls about any sound issues? I have a noise monitor and security cameras. I get pinged if sound is too loud in my back yard. If code enforcement doesn't notify me and alert me to an issue, what is the procedure for them to contact me and verify what my noise meter is showing. I want the ability to verify if sound is loud or if my home and guests are being targeted. If my home

receives a ticket I need to know the time and date in immediately so I can verify or document the sound.

- 4. Without the city citing guests, there is not much more an owner can do to get guests to settle down. I agree with Jelena that somewhere between 97-99% of the guests coming to the city are very polite and are not trouble makers and if alerted to sound being a little higher than hoped for, will change their behavior to be a good courteous guest.
- 5. I want to be a great partner with the city but I and all other owners deserve the city to consider us as a partner and give us a little respect as well. If the city really wants a little better situation, then we must have guests know that they and not the owner will receive the citation. A rowdy guest likely won't care and won't change their behavior if the guest does not receive a citation.
- 6. 31+ day renter vs. a two day renter: If the city can charge a 31 day renter, not the owner for sound issues, then why can't they charge a 2 day renter and not the owner? This make no sense when Gavin dismisses this as an option to charge the 2 day guest just like the 31 day guest. This group should address this important issue, work with the city, put together verbiage that we can provide the info to guests and provide a citation to the guest and not the owner.
- 7. Penalties for frivolous calls to the city:
 Where is the \$1,000 citation to the residents who make frivolous calls to code enforcement of sheriffs?
- 8. Some short term owners and their tenants are being harassed by the community. What is the process we can take to stop this?

Sincerely,

David Dinnel

From:
To:
Lori Lorett

Subject: Public Comments/Questions for STVR AD-HOC COMMITTEE - SPECIAL MEETING

Date: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 12:38:01 AM

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

Good evening (or morning by the time you get this) – I was told that I could submit public comments that could be addressed by the committee during the meeting. My name is Brian Kidd and it has been a dream of mine for years to have a 2nd home in La Quinta. The beautiful scenery, the restaurants and of course the golf have always drawn me to your city. I own a real estate company in Orange County and I have spent lots of time researching various communities, speaking with numerous property managers and doing additional research online. I realized we could make our dream become a reality by choosing the right place in a community that allows short term vacation rentals. I found that the perfect place for myself is in PGA West. The homes are gorgeous, the golf is amazing and they allow STVRs. There is no doubt in my mind that the homes in PGA West are more expensive because they allow STVR. I would rather by a \$1 million home in PGA West then a 800K, 700K, 600K and even under \$500K home that does not allow STVRs. It makes the homes affordable. I have been looking for the right home for the past 5-6 months and I have come across plenty of homes that would be a perfect fit based on the look and amenities and at a much cheaper price. Every time I would call the broker I would ask "does the HOA allow short term vacation rentals" and the answer was always no. The fact that STVR's makes a home more affordable and makes someone like myself, who is a real estate broker, not care as much about the price of the home because I know I can cover a good chunk of expenses means that the pool of buyers is greater and the prices are driven up compared to other neighborhoods. I would buy the \$1 million home in PGA West all day over the \$700K equivalent home in a neighboring community that does not allow STVR's. I know I am not alone in my thinking, so there is no doubt in my mind that the fact that PGA West allows STVRs is helping home prices.

Now for my main concern.... After the 5-6 month search, we found the perfect home and had our offer accepted on 8/3/20. The next day the 90 day memorandum that freezes new STVR applications comes out which I found out about 5 days later. By this time escrow is opened, I'm paying for home inspections and appraisals. This is putting a huge amount of stress on myself and the other family who is buying this home with me. **Can the committee please discuss making a recommendation to the city council that all buyers in our situation be exempt from this STVR permit freeze? Or better yet, propose to lift the freeze entirely?** It seems like a very unfair thing that took place. Yes I do realize that STVR is never a given and administrations can create new laws, but I've done my research on La Quinta and they have been a city dedicated to STVR's, it provides a lot of income to the City as well as creating a lot of more people eating at your restaurants and shopping at your shops. La Quinta recently also invested time and money into streamlining the process with a new STVR permitting website. Knowing all of this made me feel confident that STVRs will be around for a while in La Quinta and this memorandum feels like the rug was pulled from under our feet. I appreciate you guys taking the time to serve on this committee and taking the time to read this email. I'd be happy to have further discussions with any one of you.

Side note: We plan to be great neighbors, we are respectful and courteous. I plan to meet those who live around our new home and exchange phone numbers in case they ever need anything. I plan to choose our short term renters wisely and will use a management company who responds immediately when needed and I plan to do the same.

Please help, my kids are SO EXCITED about getting this home and so am I =)

Brian Kidd
Canyon Realty
Broker/Owner

— Cell

From: Lori Lorett

Subject: Re: La Quinta STVR Program Ad-Hoc Committee

Date: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 7:30:44 AM

Attachments: image002.png

image003.png

EXTERNAL: This message originated outside of the City of La Quinta. Please use proper judgement and caution when opening attachments, clicking links or responding to requests for information.

Lori

Thanks for reaching out to me. I have been gathering evidence from my past guests in which they were falsely accused of violating the Good Neighbor Policy. I have also contacted a lawyer in regard to this as I'm tired of being blamed for noise when the Code Enforcement Officer only stands in front of a home to verify hearing noise. They do not ring the doorbell, they do not go into the backyard to verify if it is indeed my guests causing the disturbance, they cannot see into the backyard, then based on seeing cars in front of one's home they then assume they are staying there which is untrue. I was also told that they see a light on the side of my home. That is correct as I have an outside security system with a 40-watt bulb on the side of my home for my guest's safety and my security camera. Having a side light does not constitute that someone is outside. Once again, the Code Enforcement Officer says based on the light, says that someone is there when he can clearly see the side area and verify that there is no one there unless they are taking out the garbage.

Most of my guests are families and come with 2-3 cars parking them in the garage or driveway. The extra cars the Code Enforcement Officer has seen did not belong to my guests and were from the home next door. To say the least, I'm very disturbed at what is going on with the lack of real proof or concern of the City in protecting my rights and I'm not going to accept inaccurate accusations going forward.

I will follow up shortly with more information. Check your records, you will see that for the past few years I have had no complaints. All the complaints started after the City lifted their ban on short term rentals and my neighbor started renting his home to party people where I rent to mainly families with kids, grandparents, etc. Even the police when standing in front of my home, could not identify where the noise was coming from until they rang my doorbell and work up my guests. They then realized that the noise was coming from my neighbor. Another time my guests had not even arrived yet. In the most recent complaint, a mother was sleeping in the bedroom with her two little kids while three cousins were watching a movie in the living room with two of them asleep. The other guests were all at a casino when the Code Enforcement Officer was there and heard noise.

This has gone on long enough and the City needs to deal with it and the neighbor who keeps calling in the complaints reporting it for my home which is incorrect.

Ted Cohen

La Quinta Desert Oasis

.... a Desert Vacation Rental Property

Your Home in the Desert

August 18, 2020

City of La Quinta

STVR Ad Hoc Committee

c/o Lori Loret

Subject: STVR & Merion

Hello,

We are writing this letter to the Committee to explain our concerns with the STVR's at PGA West here in La Quinta and the impact that some of them have on our community disturbing the peace and imposing on our privacy and rights as stated in the Executive Order. Especially with the influx of renters since the previous restrictions were lifted and being allowed to rent STVR's for only 2 nights at minimum. In addition the concern of renters from out of town spreading the Covid virus as a lot of them come here to mingle and party with non family members.

We have quite a few rentals around us and most of the time they are quiet and are families having fun in the pool except for one house in particular at Merion that almost every weekend there are renters that are there to party. The house is also unfortunately right adjacent to the tee box which makes it obnoxious for golfers with the noise and distractions.

Below is some but not all of the notes from the last month or so:

7/4 there were naked singing dancing girls on the fountain/pool wall in the afternoon at the edge of the property

7/15 the day the latest STVR Executive Order went into effect there was loud music and partying in the afternoon and evening, so we called the Hotline and PGA West Security. Since then I have been told even though it was effective at noon they did not get a fine or strike because it had not been published/emailed yet. The renters also were playing golf on the golf hole # 13 of the Nicklaus Private Course a few times when the course was closed.

8/14 called Hotline and PGA West Security at 1:31 am for loud partying outside. Held on the hotline phone for over 30 min on 2 different phone lines and got no answer. Called PGA West Security and they came. Also went online and entered a complaint on Lodging Revs since we couldn't get a hold of anyone.

8/15 8:53 am Called STR Hotline to ask why no one answered last night and was told had no idea. They could see where I called and filed complaint online. They suggested I try videotaping noise.

8/15 5:15 pm Called STR Hotline for loud noise complaint (beer pong next to pool) and no one answered Hotline and it forwarded call to Sheriff Dept. Dispatcher had no idea why they were getting call but said they would send Deputy out. Before Deputy arrived the party moved out onto the private golf course and tee box for a group frisbee game. As PGA West asks us to... we called Golf Course Security and they came and talked to them and the party then moved inside the house. They closed all the shades and were actually still up and partying at 4 am as all the lights were on inside.

This house was made to be a rental party house by owners as they have a pool table in the dining room.

As suggested by hotline I went out and recorded the beer pong game noise from across the fairway where we live. We don't even live next door and the noise makes it so we can't have a relaxing time in our backyard/pool.

8/16 10:23 am I called Hotline to see if anyone would answer and it went to Sheriff. I then filed another complaint online and included the sound clip from the beer pong game.

We have been doing everything PGA West and the info we get from the City of La Quinta suggests to help control these STVR rentals and noise problems yet this house is yet to get a fine or strike. It should have gotten 2 strikes from the above and yet we continue to be so frustrated and unhappy that we have to deal with this over and over when we absolutely shouldn't have to! All because someone wants to make some \$ and doesn't care about their neighbors since they never stay there. It's not fair or right. This is not why people in La Quinta buy their homes. When there are no partying renters in that house its so quiet and enjoyable here as it should be.

We love La Quinta for many reasons and have had a home here for over 15 years and are now here almost fulltime and want to be here for many more years but the STVRs need to be better controlled by PGA West and the City so that EVERYONE can enjoy.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely

Kurt and Mary Lindquist